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Peter Fussell

Since 1957, when he moved to the Parish with his wife Barbara, Peter has played an active and committed role in the community of the church of St. Mary’s Long Ditton.  
For many years he served on the PCC and on two occasions as Churchwarden.  The first term as Churchwarden was for a period of 12 years and covered an interregnum which lasted three years.  At this time there were no other staff, such as Pastoral Assistants or readers, within the church, so it fell to Peter and his fellow Churchwarden to organise the continuance of worship, pastoral outreach, church administration and social activities.  His second term as Churchwarden also covered the next interregnum in the early 1990s.

During this second interregnum, St. Mary’s was in the throes of fundraising to pay for the rebuilding of the church’s vestries which had been destroyed in an arson attack.  As part of the several fundraising activities, Peter wrote a Son et Lumiere telling the story of the Parish of Long Ditton, which played to the wider community of the area, andwas a great success financially and socially too.   Peter also has written many articles concentrating, in particular, on the people who have lived in and made the Parish.  These short pieces were published each month in the Parish’s magazine Lychgate from 1993 – 2007.  Some too were published in a book (Fish off the Slab), originally published to raise funds for the church’s vestry appeal but which continues to sell to day in aid of church funds.

Interlinked with Peter’s love of writing is his love of history and for a long while he acted as the church’s Honorary Archivist and Historian.  Through his care and determination many archives survived the vestry fire and those which were not deposited at the Surrey County Record Office, Peter catalogued and ensured their safe storage within the newly built vestry.  He regularly created exhibitions within the church and gave talks to the local schools and youth organisations, as well as to local adult education classes.
Peter too for over 35 years was an enthusiastic member of the Church Choir, and occasionally organised, with the Choir Master, successful evenings of music and readings.  

Through his involvement at St. Mary’s Church, Peter also worked work in the wider community of the parish: he served as Treasurer of Parish Hall Trustees for 13 years and was a member of the local Residents’ Association.  He was also an active Governor of the St. Mary’s Junior School for 8 years (2 of which were as Chairman) during a period when the school was settling into new premises and expanding as a highly successful church school.  

Sadly, in latter years, ill health prevented Peter attending at church, though he remained interested in the life and work of the St Mary’s.  Peter died on 18 January 2016. 
